## Peak to Peak Pickleball Club Steering Committee Minutes July 13, 2017

- 1. The minutes were accepted from the April 17, 2017 meeting.
- 2. Financial Report: Current balance of \$1,630.72
- 3. Salida Courts Update: Rick Hum
  - a. Plan is to build 120ft x 120ft fenced courts. 2 tennis courts and 8 pickleball courts with wind screens and lighting.
  - b. Bids to be ready to go to City Council on August 15th.
  - c. Hopefully, slab to be poured this fall and project finished by summer, 2018.
- 4. Buena Vista Courts Update: Stephanie McDonald
  - a. Pickleball Club met with tennis club and it has been agreed to stripe one of the existing tennis courts with 4 pickle ball courts.
  - b. This has been approved by the BV Rec Advisory Board
  - c. Looking into bids to paint the 4 courts. Peak to Peak Club has offered to pay 25% and will ask the city to fund the remaining 75%.
  - d. One bid so far has been \$3,160. Other bids are definitely being considered.
- 5. Mt. Princeton Court Update: Stephanie McDonald
  - a. They are open for play. 4 courts have been painted, with 4 nets available for set-up. The equipment is stored in shed next to courts. You will be given key to access shed. Balls also provided.
  - b. Be sure to check in at resort front desk to pay \$3 fee. Silver Sneakers is accepted.
  - c. Schedule for open play is Tuesday and Thursday, 9 to noon. Saturday for skills and drills, 9 to noon. Each player should come with one drill to share with the group. Courts are also available anytime, as long as they are not being used for tennis. One can call the concierge at 719-395-2447 ext. 333 to reserve the courts for special play.
  - d. Punch Card available. \$25 for 10 visits two names can be on the card.
  - e. There is also a Play & Soak punch card special for the Historical Bathhouse and the Upper Pool. 20 visits to pools and 10 pickle ball visits. Prices as follows:

Adult - \$165 Senior - \$140 Child - \$145

2 names can also be on the card.

## Peak to Peak Pickleball Club Steering Committee Minutes July 13, 2017

- 6. Poncha Springs Court Update: Stephanie McDonald
  - a. The one court surface has been poured but not striped yet.

    Should happen soon. There will be a semi-permanent net with paddles and balls provided.
- 7. Progress on 501(c)3. Clint Lawrence and Rick Hum are currently working on the application.
  - a. The paperwork should be ready to submit by mid-August and state approval 5 to 6 weeks after submission.
- 8. USAPA is looking into offering insurance coverage for clubs in 2018.
- 9. Visiting Players: Please make sure visitors are filling out the liability release. Also, each visitor should be given a "visiting player feedback" notice.
- 10. Dave Redding Clinics: August 10, 11, and 12, 2017 Please tell your friends. Sign up at <a href="http://apm.activecommunities.com/buenavistaco">http://apm.activecommunities.com/buenavistaco</a>
- 11. Closure Reminders: The Fairgrounds will be closed from July 17 to August 1 and Centennial Park from July 21 23.

Don't forget play on Tuesdays at Centennial Park begins at 10am because of park maintenance.

Next Steering Committee meeting scheduled for Monday, Oct. 2 at noon.

Respectfully Submitted, Kathy Evers